Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Meeting Minutes
MES Media Center
April 15, 2021
The SDMB meeting began at 3:35pm. Members present were Tim Mudd, Morgan Cross, Roger Henson, Amy Key, Ashley Atcher, David Headspeth, and Melissa Nepi. 
Council reviewed the current agenda. Morgan Cross made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by David Headspeth.  All were consensus. 
Council reviewed the March meeting minutes. Amy Key made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Ashley Atcher.  All were in consensus. 
No public comment on this date. 
Tim Mudd shared the Principal’s Report with Council members including the following information: 
· Enrollment- MES currently has 496 students enrolled. Enrollment has gone up this past month. We are currently at our highest enrollment of the year. 
Tim Mudd shared MES updates:
· The window for parent input meetings ended on April 2nd.  
· Report cards went home March 29th.
· School was dismissed on March 31st for the Boy’s State Tournament. This day will be made up on May 27th.  This will be the last day in session for students.  
· Spring pictures were taken on Apr. 13th.  
· 4th grade completed the ITBS testing today.
Tim Mudd shared Upcoming Events:
· EHS Teaching Pathway students will be coming over to visit the 3rd and 4th grade classrooms.
· Star reading and math testing begins April 27th.  
· 5th grade will be going on a field trip to Hardin Co. Skateland and Saunders Springs for an end of year celebration.  They will also have awards day and a Luau on the playground on May 25th.
· Report cards go home May 3rd.  
· End of the year grade level assessments will take place May 3rd-7th.  

· The annual EHS senior walk will be on May 6th.  
·  KPREP testing will take place May 10th-13th. 
Tim Mudd presented to council an update on Budget Reports. Attached are current budgets for Section 6, General Funds. 
Tim Mudd reported to Council an update on staff placement for 21-22.  Due to projected numbers for next year, we will have 4- 1st grade, 4- 2nd grade, 3- 3rd grade, 4- 4th grade and 4- 5th grade classes.  Mrs. Fowler will be moving to 2nd grade.  The assignment for classified staff has not been determined at this time.  
Tim Mudd presented the following to the Council an update on the Use of School Space for 21-22: 
· Mrs. Fowler and Mrs. Lynn will be switching classrooms to keep grade level pods together.  
· The work room will remain as a work room.  However, depending on numbers, we may remove some existing furniture from that room and it could potentially be used for classroom space or small group instruction.
· The ASCP storage closet in the café will be cleared and used for a custodial closet. 
· The ASCP office will be cleared and used for storage or small group instruction as needed.
Melissa Nepi voted to approve the use of school space and David Headspeath seconded the motion, all were in favor. 
Tim Mudd presented to Council the Title I Parent School Learning Compact for 21-22 for review and approval. The Council discussed that the term agenda has been removed from the document since we are no longer using them.  The Council reviewed the document and amended the final bullet under the teacher section to add “ *dependent on healthy at school guidelines”.  Amy Key made a motion to add in the addendum to the learning compact aid form and Roger Hension seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
Tim Mudd reported to Council on student placement and the master schedule timeline. He will begin meeting with grade levels next week, along with Mr. Breunig to begin forming class lists.  The lists will not be available to parents/public until the 1st week of July.  Lists will be posted to the front door.  Work has begun on the master schedule but it is not complete at this time. Further information will be available at the next meeting.   
Tim Mudd reported to the Council on nominations for staff and parent SBDM. Elections will begin soon.  We are accepting nominations for staff now through April 21st.  Voting will take place on April 23rd.  The parent election timeline has not been determined yet. He will be speaking with our PTO to determine this and will inform Council when the dates are in place. 
Tim Mudd gave an update on Open House for the upcoming school year. Open house for 21-22 will be on August 5th from 6:00-7:30.
Tim Mudd reported on yearbooks. Heather Paulsen is our yearbook advisor.  Yearbooks will be sold through an on-line store this year.  Sales opened up yesterday. 
Tim Mudd reported to Council that he will be informing parents about his retirement a couple of days before the new principal is announced.  He will speak to the students about this near the end of the school year.  
Tim Mudd updated the Council on the field day and awards day plan. The 5th grade will have a formal awards ceremony in the EPAC and a LIVE stream will be provided for the parents to view. 1st-4th grade teachers will have an opportunity to choose how they want to present awards to their individual classes.  Field day will run during specials this year. Students will go out for 2 hours with their special teachers during their designated days and complete field day activities. 
The next meeting date is scheduled for May 20th at 3:30pm in the MES Media Center. 
Morgan Cross made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Roger Henson seconded the motion and all were in agreement. The meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm. 
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Amy Key, Co-Chair

